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Ngā mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa 
 
The last newsletter of the year has arrived!  Thank you 
to all for a wonderful year of working and playing!  We 
have shifted class rooms and are all settled in – ready 
for 2018!   
 
The library will be housed in the playcentre premises 
once they have moved into their new building!  Well 
done playcentre – you are providing an excellent 
programme with the unique transition programme 
between the centre and our Yr 0-1 class.   You have 
gone from strength to strength and this only happens 
when there is a programme of a high standard in 
place.  Thank you for the effort you and Mrs Hanley 
put in to ensure those students are able to start school 
operating on a very high level. 
 
We have now employed a lovely teacher, Ms Hana 
Wellington.  Ms Wellington is currently teaching at St. 
Francis Xavier and will join us at the start of 2018.  Ms 
Wellington can speak Te Reo Maori, she is a hockey 
coach and is a grade 7 accomplished flautist.  We are 
excited at the prospect of working with her next year.  
Ms Wellington will be in Room2, teaching a Yr. 6+7 
class. 
 
Thank you for all your support with Market Day.  The 
feedback was overwhelming positive and it was noted 
by many that the quality of the stalls far superseded 
anything we had before.  Congratulations to our 
teachers and students who worked so hard to follow 
the guidelines!  They have learnt a lot about enterprise 
– a skill for life! 
 
Our problem solving team took some of their products 
to the Whangarei Hospice as part of our social 
enterprise goals.  We received this letter of thanks this 
week and thought we would share it with you.  We feel 
that our community and  businesses have sponsored 
and supported us so much that we too wanted to give 
back to support others where we could. 
 
Morena 
Yesterday when I was at the North Haven Hospice I was 
given one of the lovely gifts you donated.  They were all 
lovely and beautifully presented.  It is obvious you put a lot 
of time and effort into making these gifts special. 
I have been doing chemotherapy since August 2016 and 
one of the side effects is that my lips get very dry.  The 
Manuka Balm that you made is perfect for helping with this. 

Thank you so much for making my lips feel better. 
Kia ora 
Kate 

 

School Phone:   09 433 9895 
Cell Phone:        027 235 0099 

We have had a load of totara tree trunks delivered 
which was donated by Mel Rouse and delivered 
through a sponsorship of Ursula Buckingham’s work. 
Thank you to them and to Derek Barnes for being 
willing to clean up the land after the trees were felled.  
This is part of our gathering resources for the build of 
a natural playground.   
This includes all sorts of natural resources, eg. Big 
rocks, sand, water, huts, logs, pebbles, posts of 
different lengths, etc.   
 
We need many of these items to build our design and 
appreciate any help you or our wider community can 
give.   
The logs will be on our rugby field so if you are here 
and see them – they are there for this purpose.  We 
hope to start the build as soon as we can scrape all 
the resources together.  
Thank you to Ursula Buckingham – whose brainchild 
this is.  She has been involved in building a similar 
playground at an Early Childhood Centre in 
Whangarei. 
 
Please remember to treat the pool and grounds with 
care this summer.  We would love it if everyone takes 
responsibility to keep an eye and make sure there are 
no unwanted behaviours, or people using the pool 
who has not got a key, or who is not there with a key 
holder.  Nappies in a pool is inappropriate.  Last year 
a nappy with faeces were left in the pool and we had 
to close the pool.  There are special swimming 
nappies – please use those if your baby is swimming. 
 
School starts on 1 February 2018.  Please make sure 
you get your stationery well ahead of time.  Teachers 
would love to be able to start immediately with formal 
learning and it is only possible if their whole class has 
all their stationery with them.   
 
We wish you all a wonderful festive season with 
family and friends. Please stay safe! 
 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!   
 

 

Thank You  

 

Bastienne Kruger  

Principal  
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Upcoming Dates:  
 
December 
15th   End of term 12pm 
 
February 2018 
1st   Start of Term 1 
 
 
Holidays 
The school email office@hukerenui.school.nz will be 
monitored over the school holidays; this is our 
preferred method of contact if you have any queries or 
concerns.  You can also find lots of information on our 
school website www.hukerenui.school.nz 
 
 
Towai Tavern – Kids Christmas Party 
Games, bouncy castle, lolly scramble and Santa. 
17th December 2017. 
Castle arrives 10am, Santa arrives 2pm 
Please bring a low cost gift for Santa’s bag with your 
child’s name on it. 
 

ROLLER DISCO every weekend from Xmas to 
end of Jan 
Join the Roller Disco Skaters group to know 
where  
https://www.facebook.com/groups/skatescool/ 
 

Thank you!  
The Hukerenui School PTA would like to thank 
Omak Meats in Kamo for their generous support 
once again this year. If you've been to one of our 
sausage sizzles this year, we're sure you would 
have noticed the great taste of Omak's 
sausages!  Head into their shop in Kamo for all 
your summer BBQ needs. 
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